
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
FEBRUARY 25, 2013 

 
The Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township 
building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA on Monday, February 25, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
OTHERS: Jane Daggett, Ronald Ragan, township engineer and Wesley Horner, Brandywine 

Conservancy 
 
ACT 537 Plan was discussed.  Ron brought the Supervisors uptodate on the mapping exercise and the 
affect Kings Mill would have on Russellville if the development rights were sold.  The high density zoning 
in Homeville was discussed along with their bad soils, bad topography and small lots.  Ron will move 
forward onto the next level of anaylsis.  Ron will also call Mark Gallant at Chester County Planning to see 
how the Act 537 would apply to the Regional Comprehensive Plan. 
 
ACT 167 – Was discussed by Wes Horner.  Wes reported that the last few months the schedule has fallen 
apart put will be presented to the commissioners very soon.  Wes was pleased to inform Upper Oxford 
Township that they have been included in the “Going Greener” application and will receive approximately 
$15,000 to $20,000 to spend on their project.  Wes also stated that volunteers would be very much 
appreciated in helping with the project.  The Supervisors suggested that the township’s park committee “re-
visit” the park plan.  Also discussed were the possibilities of plantings in the park, moving the recycling 
containers and putting a drive to the pole barn off of Catamount Road.  Ron Ragan will meet with Chester 
County Conservation District to discuss the permit renewal. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, the work session was adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
  


